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QUOTE OF THE WEEK: 
Don't run away from challenges, RUN OVER THEM! -“Nike”

Our community was rocked by the tragic passing of an Old Grameian recently; of course, all our thoughts and prayers
are with his family. A colleague also had to say good-bye to a very dear family friend recently as well. When I read this
extract, I knew that I needed to share it with them and our community. As always, I searched for the origins, and sadly,
found the emotive story behind it wasnt that accurate. I am referring to the poem written by the Cranky Old Man. I was
probably a little disappointed to discover that it was actually written by a nurse more than 50 years ago. Although the
original is equally as powerful and emotive as the edited version. The Sunday Post explains the origins more
accurately:

“The deeply moving poem is a plea by an elderly patient to a nurse. It urges the carer to see beyond the frail and
confused old person before them and to consider the life they’ve lived, full of hopes and dreams, triumphs and
tragedies. The version of its origin doing the global rounds on online social networking sites claims the poem was left
behind by an old man who died in a nursing home in a rural Australian town. The story goes that the elderly gent
passed away leaving nothing of value. While clearing possessions from his locker, staff came across the work on a
scrap of paper. They were so impressed they had copies made, and thus the poem gradually came to the world’s
attention. It’s a nice story but completely false. The original poem was called Look Closer and was about a crabbit old
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woman obviously for an international audience the guid Scots word “crabbit” had to go. It was written by a Montrose
nurse, Phyllis McCormack, in 1966.”

It is a stunning poem. I am sure it is a poem that many of our newsletter readers have seen, but maybe some would not
have seen the original. It is just the most amazing piece of writing - so please allow me to share it again. And allow me
to share the original version in this newsletter - but please feel free to read the edited social media version here:

'Cranky Old Man' - edited social media version

LOOK CLOSER (The Cranky Old Man) - the original version.
What do you see, nurses, what do you see? 
What are you thinking, when you look at me,
A crabbit old woman, not very wise,
Uncertain of habit, with far-away eyes,
Who, quite unresisting, lets you do as you will,
With bathing and feeding the long day to fill.
I’ll tell you who I am as I sit here so still,
As I move at your bidding, as I eat at your will.
I’m a small child of 10 with a father and mother,
Brothers and sisters, who loved one another.
A bride now at 20 my heart gives a leap,
Remembering the vows that I promised to keep.
At 25 now I have young of my own,
Who need me to build a secure happy home,
At 50 once more babies play around my knee,
Again we know children, my loved one and me.
Dark days are upon me, my husband is dead,
I look at the future, I shudder with dread,
For my young are all busy with young of their own,
And I think of the years and the love that I’ve known.
The body it crumbles, grace and vigour depart,
There is now a stone where I once had a heart,
But inside this old carcass, a young girl still dwells,
And now and again my battered heart swells.
I remember the joys, I remember the pain,
And I’m loving and living life over again,
I think of the years all too few gone too fast.
And accept the stark fact that nothing can last.
So open your eyes, nurse, open and see,
Not a crabbit old woman, look closer see ME.

I read this and immediately thought of the loved ones that I have lost and what some of their final thoughts were.
Sometimes we need to be careful of letting the elderly slip away without the respect and love that they deserve. More
importantly, do we celebrate the incredible lives that they have lived, and the role that played in our own lives? The
‘younger generation’ sometimes struggle to respect what has come before them and this is just one reminder to
always respect and appreciate the elderly among us. The one thing that this year has taught us all, is that life is fragile.

https://herczeg.tau.ac.il/images/Cranky_Old_Man.pdf


I would love to do a poetry lesson, and try to discuss the power of the imagery within this poem. But of course, a poem
means something different to each person reading it. So please, take your time reading it, and just marvel in the emotive
message behind it.

G van Molendorff

Parents are cordially invited to attend the above meeting in the Templeton Hall at 17h30 on Tuesday 17 November
2020.Please note:  

The audited Annual Financial Statements for 2019 and summaries of the School budget for 2021 will be available for
inspection 14 days prior to the budget meeting (please make an appointment with the finance office in this regard). 

A hearty congratulations to the following boys for their academic performance during Term 3. Included below are the Top
10 performers in each grade as well as those boys who worked really hard to achieve their best possible results.

A.G.M. & SGB 2021 BUDGET MEETING

Junior School Academic Performance in Term 3

Library times

As from next term the library will be open at first break only, every day. If you would like your son to study in the library in
the afternoons, you need to write a letter to the school ( Mrs Strutt) to get permission. Thank you for your cooperation.



Music 

Xolisa Foley, a grade 11 Graemian, has been installed as head chorister at the Cathedral. He is taking over from Nzulu
Nzwana, another Graemian in matric. We are very proud of Xolisa and wish him all the best at the cathedral!



The school magazine is a historical document of the growth of the school. It informs the future generation of students
about the traditions built up of their school and is  the window to the activities of the school.
The 2019 Graeme College school magazine is available to buy for R150.00

School Magazine 

Finance

Eco Brick Project

A big thank you to the boys, parents and staff who are so diligently donating bottles, plastic and foil to fill the 2 liter bottles
and help us support the Eco Brick Project. We are on 130 bricks to date. Please continue sending the material to get us to
our target of 150 by the end of the term.  One of the aims of this project is to raise awareness of the effects of plastic
pollution and the effects it is having on our planet - we want to make a difference! As we are going into exam time now, the
Grant House boys' focus will be shifting to their books! We will be continuing this project in 2021 as we are looking to do
something special for the community along with Dr Trevor Davies and The Grahamstown Project.



Grade 3s
These grade threes are investigating products from plants and brought these to display.

The 16th edition of the Elephant Cup Invitational, held at the Belmont Golf Course, took place on Friday the 6th of
November 2020. There was some great golfing followed by a prize giving and auction. Graeme College is one of the
beneficiaries of this golf day. The Graeme College staff also participated and had their own fourball and came 8th out of 24
teams. More photos to follow in next week’s newsletter.

Elephant Cup Invitational Golf Day



Grade 00 and Grade Rs
The Grade 00 and R classes held a  pajama and movie day this week. The children came to school dressed in their cozy
pajamas and along with their favourite movie snacks and popcorn too, they got comfortable and together watched a
movie. Even the teachers dressed up too!



Grade 00 and Grade R 
The Grade 00s and Rs had a very exciting day this week with a visit from Mr Fox from East Cape Pets. He brought some
snakes, lizards and other fun reptiles for us to look at. Here are some photos of the experience.



School calendar


